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Kia ora e te whānau
Week 4 of Term 3 is drawing to a close and I don't know about you,
but this year seems to be going faster and faster. I am grateful to
Mr Alex Maehe and the Senior Leadership Team for leading the
school last Term during my principal's sabbatical. Becoming a
student again and learning Te Reo Māori is a pleasure and a
humbling experience. I've never been afraid of new learning but
remembering that it takes courage was a great experience. "Iti te
kupu, nui te korero."
1st XV rugby
I had the pleasure of being at both final matches for our 1st XV
rugby teams over the last couple of weeks. The quality of the girls'
play was some of the best women's rugby I have seen from a
Naenae College team. I congratulate the girls and the coaching and
management team on their development and the skills and
technique demonstrated in a high-scoring final win against Bishop
Viard at Jerry Collins Stadium.
The Boys' final match on Saturday was an excellent game. It was
close, keenly contested, and ultimately decided right on the final
whistle. Close matches can be tense and sometimes emotions boil
over, especially when it is the final match of the season. I was so
impressed with how these young men conducted themselves in a
season that has not seen many wins but has seen real growth in
their commitment and resilience. It is easy to demonstrate our
values when things are going well and winning is easy. How these
young men responded to a disappointing and last-minute loss is a
credit to them, their coaches and the team management. Resilience
is built through adversity and school sport provides a cauldron in
which young people are tested and are forced to reflect on their
own performance. However, it also provides an opportunity to
learn, grow and develop self-awareness that will inform their
journey as adults. And after all, it is sport. Where young people can
compete safely, have fun and "meet with triumph and disaster and
treat those two impostors just the same."
 If you have the chance to see a sports match before the end of the
winter season, I hope you enjoy it for the opportunity it provides for
our rangatahi to learn and grow and every opportunity is a win!
Ngā mihi manaaki, Nic Richards, Principal

N A E N A E  C O L L E G E
He rea here a ngā 
raumānuka e kore

whawhati

Bind the multitudes of
mānuka together and

never be broken

Principal's message

What's Coming Up? 
Find out what's happening
through our website:
www.naenae-college.school.nz
or our Facebook page or Instagram

All upcoming events are subject to
change due to Ministry of Education
advice around school events. At present
scheduled dates are as follows: 

Email: admin@naenae-college.school.nz
or ring us at College during office hours.
We are happy to discuss how this works
and how we can help you. 

Board of Trustee Elections
- Have your say. 

We are blessed with a great
Board of Trustees - let's

continue that legacy.

https://www.naenae-college.school.nz/


Board of Trustees Candidates
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If you are having trouble reading this please click on link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UFtTk5x_85EltLcDRBW1pttOaQXYor2i/view?

usp=sharing

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UFtTk5x_85EltLcDRBW1pttOaQXYor2i/view?usp=sharing


BOT Elections
Main Roll Closes                             13 July
Nominations Called by                 15 July
Supplementary Roll Closes          1 August
Nominations Close                         3 August
Invitation to Vote                           10 August
Election Day                                 7 September
Declaration of Result                     13 September
New Board in Place                        14 September
 
Student Elections
Nominations Close                         5 September
Election Day                                     19 September
Declaration of Result                     20 September
New Board Rep In Place               21 September

All parents and caregivers should have received voting
papers by now and will need to ensure that they vote
before 7 September, 2022.

Please email admin@naenae-college.school.nz if you
require assistance. 
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Naenae College will be closed for instruction on:
 26 August

 for teachers to undertake work associated with the
impletmentation of the changes to NCEA. 

Term dates - 2022
Term 1 – Tuesday 8 February  to Friday 14 April
Term 2 – Monday 2 May to Friday 8 July
Term 3 – Monday 25 July to Friday 30 September
Term 4 – Monday 17 October to Thursday 15 December

Public holidays
7 February – Waitangi Day
15 April – Good Friday
18 April – Easter Monday
25 April – ANZAC Day
6 June – Queen’s birthday
24 June – Matariki
24 October – Labour Day

 In
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September 13-19, 2022

Māori Language Week is an annual
celebration held in the third full week of
September. This year it takes place
from September 13 to 19. The initiative,
also called 'Te Wiki o te Reo Māori,' is
government-sponsored.
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NNC Girls Rugby Team, Winners of the Div 2
Competition



Junior Basketball
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What a journey for Naenae College Jnr A basketball 2022.

From the start of trials to the team selection, to first team
training, to the competitive season, to
back-to-back wins, top of the table leading, semi final thriller,
Home finals win.
The development and growth of every individual and the
team as a unit has been amazing to watch.
We had a nice mixed pot of players.
2 experienced players who have played competitive
basketball in Intermediate.
3 players who learnt a bit last year.
2 players who were new to the sport.
4 players who were new to the competitive side but played a
lot of lunch time basketball.
With jersey ceremony and water bottle presentations
completed. The team shared their thoughts on
what they would like to achieve for the year.

"good experience"
"get a couple of wins"
"learn new things"
"become like brothers"

With the assistance and leadership of - Tetauhou Nohotima - fitness and conditioning coach, pre-
game message bringer. - Hoani Jnr - defence coach, senior encourager.
We laid down their foundation.
"UNLOCK YOUR FULL POTENTIAL"
- family first
- education
- training
- extras
FUELED by " RELENTLESS CONFIDENCE " In yourself and in your teammates.

Me, Tetauhou, Hoani jnr had absolute faith in every player. Every player got to have a memorable
sporting moment for themselves throughout the season.
Moments where they stood up with confidence.
Where they scored their first buckets, applied new skills learnt.
We as coaches were not focused on wins. We were not reliant on the best players staying on court.
We were focused on development and opportunity through participation, upholding Te whanau tahi
values.
Captained by
Jaykobe Smith
Patrick brown
And supported by senior leadership
Tamarau and Waiari.
The Home final was an expression of their absolute growth. Total control of the" Finals game"



The Naenae Service Academy Advance Leaders nominees 2022, were Matapua Matatia, Detroit Falwasser and
Christian Tavui. We all had the privilege to travel to Ohakea Airforce base for a second time to attend the Advanced
Leaders course run by the Youth Development Unit over a duration of 5 days. This was also attended by the other
13 Academy Schools from within our region (Central) In this time we increased our personal and overall leadership
skills taking responsibility for a group. We were split into mixed syndicates and we were then allocated a big task to
lead and conduct. This included a Community task, a Physical task and planning a Formal Dinner task, which all our
Directors attended along with all course members on the last night. 

We got to meet new people as well as catch up with friends from other academies which we met on earlier courses
as well as directors from the central region . Each academy had to give a presentation related to the area they came
from, our presentation topic was the “1968 Wahine Disaster” which occurred in the Wellington Harbour. Our
classroom sessions were only refreshers from the Basic Leaders course, which helped us remember and
understand what a true leader is. 

We were taught the 3 types of Leadership styles which include, an authoritative leader, a participative leader and a
free rein leader. We got to share what kind of leader you thought you were and put it to the test with mock activities.
One thing we all learnt was, you can use a different type of leadership style depending on other factors.

We finished the course with a Graduation parade, getting congratulated with participation awards and
announcement of the “Top Student Taiaha” award. We thanked the YDU staff with our traditional Service Academy
haka for their efforts and time they put towards us. Overall we all enjoyed this amazing experience and we are very
grateful that we had been selected for this opportunity. All three of us who attended the course hope to put these
skills and knowledge to good use in key leadership roles next year. 

Written by - Detroit Falwasser 
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Advanced Leaders Course 2022


